
 

 

  

Wolfeboro Heritage Commission 

Minutes June 8, 2022 

Location: Wolfeboro Historical Society Barn 

 

In Attendance: Chairman Maggie Stier, Vice Chair Suzanne Ryan, Anne Blodget, Mark Lush, David 

Bolduc, Andrea Dudley new member, first meeting) 

 

Chairman Stier opened the meeting at 5:05 pm.  

 

Minutes of May 11, 2022 were reviewed. S. Ryan moved to approve as written, David Bolduc seconded.  

All voted in favor. 

 

The first item to be discussed was our response to the presentation made to us last month by Alana Albee 

of the Friends of the Libby Museum.  Maggie read a draft of a letter to the Board of Selectmen endorsing 

the Friends current efforts, urging the BOS to support the current plans, noting the building is on the 

National Register, and expressing our hope that all work will meet the Secretary of the Interior’s 

Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties.  It was endorsed by all those present with a single 

word change, and Maggie agreed to make that change and have it placed on letterhead and sent to the 

selectmen.   

 

Maggie mentioned that she wants to wrap up the barn easement monitoring reports by the end of June. 

Still to be visited and written up are the Brown’s Ridge Road Barn, Marchese Barn on Allen Road, and 

1810 House which is being sold by the current owners.   

 

Charrette follow-up was the main agenda item.  We followed the bulleted list prepared by the Planning 

Board and created our own list based on items that are within our purview. Maggie will format this and 

share it with the Selectmen who will be appointing a group to follow up on the October 2021 charrette.  

Maggie has agreed to serve and asked for one more volunteer from the Heritage Commission.  Suzanne 

Ryan agreed to be that person. 

 

Finally, Andrea Dudley volunteered to join Dave Bolduc and Ronn Bronzetti on the subcommittee to 

develop a heritage recognition program, and all enthusiastically accepted her offer. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm after which members browsed the exhibits in the Historical Society’s barn.  

Many thanks to Mark Lush for hosting this meeting. 

 

Next Meeting Date:  July 13th, 2022 at Planning Department Conference Room   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Maggie Stier 

 


